Deborah Kafoury
Multnomah County Chair

501 SE Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 600
Portland, Oregon 97214
Phone: (503) 988-3308

Email: mult.chair@multco.us -

February 19, 2019

Senate Environment & Natural Resource Committee
Oregon State Capitol

- 900 Court Street NE
Salem, OR 97301

Chair Dembrow and Members of the Committee,

Every year, there is a 10 percent chance of a major flood along the lower Columbia River in
Multnomah County, and the risk only grows as climate change and rising sea levels continue to
impact river conditions. ‘

For the last century, a 27-mile levee system on Oregon’s banks of the Columbia River has reduced
this risk of flooding. Constructed when the area was primarily farmland, the levees now protect a
major transportation hub and economic corridor for the county, region, and state.

The levees not only guard 59,000 jobs and critical infrastructure like the Portland International
Airport, they also protect over 7,500 residents, including 1,400 county and state inmates, as well as
sixty residents of Dignity Village, an alternative shelter community in northeast Portland.

This vulnerability to our residents and businesses is what has driven our participation in the Levee
Ready Columbia partnership for the last five years. Ongoing protection of this region of Multnomah
County is both an economic and moral imperative and it is why we continue to support the
development of an alternative governance structure to administer the local levee system.

incerely,

o

Deborah Kafoury
Multnomah County Chair




